

LEC Minutes 8-15-13

Attendance:

Jared Taylor	Brad Evans	Logan Bailey	Damon Miller
Logan Griffith	Luke Darr	Connor Browand	Mitchell Schroll
Hayden Council	Joshua Bowers	Grant Poe	Joel Hunt
Aaron Smith	Josh Williams	Greg Poe	Vann Newell
David Forsten	James Petty	Dorothy Morris	Tyler Morris
Caleb Smith	Warren Deigel	Robert Bowers	Wayne Hannah
Jennifer Schroll	Will Council	Mack Gregg	David Taylor
Amanda Smith	John Cousino		

Ocoee Chapter will be at the Hiwassee Raft Race August 23-25, 2013. No call outs have been requested.

Mountain Chapter will start meeting on the second Thursday of the month at 7 p.m. at St. Jude Catholic Church on Ashland Terrace in Hixson.

The minutes for the past LECM's are available online. Brad Evans now has access to Lodge Master.

Mr. Forsten presented the treasurer's report. A motion was approved to let Mountain district to borrow \$30.

During ordeal these are the suggested projects for the upcoming ordeal:

- Shower house doors
- fixing the shooting range barn
- clearing the side of lake to the dam
- fire ring repair

Luke Darr has agreed to be the Ordeal Master.

It was brought to the lodge's attention that we still need additional volunteers for the ceremony team at ordeal.

It was brought to the attention of the lodge that we need volunteers to be Elangomats for this ordeal. Chapter Chiefs were asked to check with their units for possible volunteers.

It was proposed we have the upcoming Fall Fellowship and banquet at Burks United Methodist church. One suggestion is to do the Search and Rescue Merit Badge for the activity. Someone with Search and Rescue is available to teach it. Additional fun activity ideas are needed soon in order to plan for the Fall Fellowship.

James Petty gave a small presentation to the lodge about Unit to Excellence Award. This will run from August 1, 2013 to May 31, 2013.

Damon Miller presented his idea for a brotherhood study guide to send to eligible arrowmen before ordeals. His study guide received unanimous approval. A list of brotherhood eligible arrowmen according to Lodge Master will be sent to Damon.

The lodge's centennial celebration rock has been sent and confirmed as received. It was brought up to the lodge that we now need to design a Legacy lid with Tali's OA 100 year patch for the next NOAC in 2015. Youth are to bring their patch ideas to the September LECM.

Mr. Robert Wilson has been working on a new website. This site should be easier to make edits. Logan Bailey will send the link for the LEC to review. It was also noted that a youth webmaster is still needed.

It was brought to the lodge's attention that we need to get OA representatives contact information. If the chapter chiefs need troop contact information they may check with their District Commissioner or DE.

It was brought to the lodge's attention that we need more youth participants at cub and partner to help at the dining hall. Providing and serving the meals these weekends is a fund raiser for the lodge.

Tyler Morris presented the possibility of an OA Trail Crew at Skymont. There is a grant available to help fund this but the deadline is October 31, 2013. Handouts were given. He will bring the details of the grant to September LEC.

The next LLD (Lodge Leadership Development) will be December 14, 2013.

The next National Leadership Seminar in Nashville, TN is February 28 to March 2, 2014.